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Dear Friends, 

 

I am not sure whether it was just some accident or some greater 

design that set me on the journey of making the recent       

statements I have made about Inclusivity in my more recent  pulpit ministry. I have 

a hunch that there is more to it than just some quirk of fate. 

 

By the 9me some of you will get to read this we will have held the first of our three 

days in our Discerning Prayer Journey that is unfolding over these three months, 

May, June and July. Just to remind you the dates are: 12:30pm, 26
th

 May at London 

Road, 12:30pm, 7
th

 June at Partridge Green and 12:30pm, 4
th

 August at St Andrew’s. 

They’re all aCer Church on a Sunday and you’re invited to bring your own lunch 

with tea and coffee provided. 

 

What has this to do with that, you may be asking. 

 

Well, despite the fact that we have made some really significant decisions about 

inclusivity, there is no explicit statement regarding being inclusive in our mission 

and vision statement! It’s all rather implicit. Both Sarah and I think we need to    

ensure that, as we go through this Discerning Prayer Journey process, we don’t lose 

sight of that and ensure that a more explicit statement about our commitment to 

being an inclusive church finds a place in our vision and mission statement. 

 

Where do we begin to think about inclusivity? 

 

Let me offer two thoughts, one from Scripture and one from the Creeds, and make 

some general affirma9ons and end with a specific call. 

 

The Crea9on story is so much more than simply a mechanis9c explana9on of HOW 

the world was made and by WHOM. Fundamentally it tells us that crea9on exists 

because God IS. The whole of crea9on is an expression of God’s being, nature and 

purpose and it should remind us that everything bears that stamp, everything!  

 

When God says: ‘Let us make humankind in our image, in our likeness’ Gen 1:26 it 

gets a liJle bent out of shape because it seems to imply that we’re the only ones 

who bear that image and likeness. I think that is the whole human story in            

microcosm, just there! Remember who wrote the story! No! More than just you and 

me, the whole of crea9on bears the image and likeness of the Creator. The           

fundamental fact is that we ALL belong together! 

Find us on Facebook  and  www.lrmchorsham.org 

 

A Word from one of our Ministers 



The Nicene Creed, in its opening statement, says: We believe in one God, the Father, 

the Almighty, maker of heaven and earth, of ALL that IS, seen and unseen. Ponder 

that for a moment. Creator of ALL that IS. If it exists, it exists because GOD made it 

so! Now I know that is a radical thought so I’m not going to have an argument with 

you over it – believe me, I have had enough of those with myself – but every 9me I 

am brought back to that fundamental truth and I have to start from there. 

 

Where does that leave us? 

 

Well, actually, there is a great deal of good work already in place. We have taken 

steps to make our chapels accessible. We all have accessible entrances, toilets,     

flexible sea9ng. There are hearing loops in all three chapels and we are constantly 

trying to beJer shape our presenta9ons so they are legible and accessible. But what 

of our language, what about our unconscious bias – those habits and norms that are 

so much part of who we are that we almost don’t no9ce them but they show when 

we meet the stranger or the other? There is work we need to do and somehow, we 

need to incorporate that into our conversa9on over these next few months. 

 

There is, however, one specific thing I want to invite your par9cipa9on in. In          

response to my sermon on Peter & Cornelius someone asked me: ‘So what are you 

doing about it?!’ It took more than a small measure of self control not to point out 

that actually, this is NOT about me, or Sarah for that maJer. This is about US. WE 

need to do something, par9cularly about the decision we have made at London Road 

and St Andrew’s to be specifically inclusive regarding the breadth of human sexuality. 

Both those chapels, along with Sarah and myself, are registered for celebra9ng the 

marriage of any two people. We all thought that was an amazing decision, and it is, 

but for the most part, no-one else knows! Well, I hope, that is about to change.  

Horsham is about to enter into the Gay Pride movement and our first Pride event is 

set to take place on Friday 28
th

 June and WE’RE GOING TO BE THERE! We have      

reserved a stall and now we need you to join in with helping us to staff the stall 

throughout the day. 

 

In prepara9on for this event we will be mee9ng with a Gay colleague in the        

neighbouring Circuit to help us appreciate the e9queJe and the opportunity that has 

been set before us. Please can you let Lindsey know in the Church office on 

office@cornerstone-mc.org or 01403-240714 if you would like to be a part of this 

team. Our mee9ng with Gill Baalham has yet to be set so please watch the Weekly 

Mailing and No9ces for that informa9on. I look forward to taking this step into the 

glorious unknown of a new adventure in faith and discipleship with you. 

 

Blessings, 

Gavin 



     In our prayers  

           we remember 

 

     In our prayers  

           we remember 

Lucy Blandford, Anita Burton, Sue Checkland and her family, Sue Conroy,  

Ian & Helen Currington, Heather Derry, John Dhillon, David & Judy Durrant, Pat Goadby, 

Jack Grimwood, Doreen Hadman,  Susan & Mervyn Halliday, Jean Hayler,                    

Pauline Homewood, Ron & Joy Johnson, Geoff & Barbara Lunn,  

Mike & Lorna Manwaring, Rita & Ian Murray, Richard Powell, Paul & Maureen Smith, 

Wendy Smith, Maggie Straughan and her family Robert, Mable & Nadia,  

Anne Tomlinson,  Dave Tu6on, Joan Tu6on, Con Wells & John and Ann Williams. 

Seeking to follow Jesus in Community, Love and Service  
A community of people seeking to follow Jesus, experiencing and sharing 

God's love and grace through worship, learning, caring and serving in our 

communi!es and beyond. 

We remember especially in our prayers this week the following: 

Mike & Elaine Tunbridge and their niece Julia along with the rest of the 

family on the passing of Elaine’s sister Gillian 

and 

the passing of John Elsden, a member of the London Road community 

 

We remember especially in our prayers this week the following: 

Mike & Elaine Tunbridge and their niece Julia along with the rest of the 

family on the passing of Elaine’s sister Gillian 

and 

the passing of John Elsden, a member of the London Road community 



 

 

 

Lord, 

 

When I feel weak, please be my strength. 

When I am weary, be my rest. 

When I am anxious, be my peace. 

When I am sad, be my joy. 

When I am lonely, by my companion. 

When I am gripped by doubt, give me faith. 

When I miss my family, sit with me. 

When I am in pain, be my healer. 

When I am impa9ent, be my pa9ence. 

When I am confused, s9ll me. 

When I am angry, soothe me. 

When I feel broken, hold me. 

When the future feels uncertain, keep my eyes on you. 

When the waves crash in, liC me up. 

When the storms rage, calm the waves. 

When my heart is broken, mend me. 

In everything be my all in all. 

I need you more than I can say 

But thank you that you love me  

more than I could ever understand. 

 

You are my enough. 

Let me rest in your rest 

And stand in your strength 

 

Amen 

 

                                

 

Rev Malcolm Duncan,   Niteblessings Facebook page  





Services in June 
     

2 June 

LR  Revd Gavin Hancocks 10.30 Communion 

PG  Ian George 10.30  

StAR  Deacon Sarah Pitkeathly 10.30  
     

9 June 

LR  Chris9ne Lawley 10.30  

PG  St Michael’s Parish Church 11.00  

StAR  Bob Boyce 10.30   
     

16 June 

LR  Rob PiJ 10.30  

PG  Jay Dunning 10.30  

StAR  Revd Gavin Hancocks 10.30 Communion 
     

23 June 

LR  Revd Gavin Hancocks 10.30  

PG  Deacon Sarah Pitkeathly 10.30  

StAR  Clive Falla 10.30  
     

LR 
 

Jay Dunning 10.30 United Service at StAR 

PG 
 

Clive Falla 10.30 
 

StAR 
 

Jay Dunning 10.30 United Service at StAR 

30 June 

Care Mission Team 

Birthda� Te� Part�  
for June Birthdays 

 

The June Birthday Tea  

will be at the Manse on  

5th June 3pm to 5pm  
 



ECUMENICAL PENTECOST SERVICE at PARTRIDGE GREEN 

CORNERSTONE MC, ST GEORGE & ST MICHAEL CofE 

SUNDAY 19 MAY 2024  



METHODIST WORLD MISSION 

MEXICO 
 

In December 2023 Rev. Holly Adams, who is one of the   

officers in the Connexional Team, visited the Methodist 

Churches in Mexico to join them in celebra9ng 150 years 

since the Mexican Methodist Church held their first service on Christmas Day 1873. 

 

In 1825 a group of Cornish 9n miners arrived aCer a 3000-mile journey to work in 

Mexico’s silver mines. They were members of the Methodist Church and joining 

missionaries from the USA, began to spread the Wesleyan tradi9on in Mexico. 

 

Throughout these anniversary celebra9ons Rev. Adams reflected on things God 

might also be saying to our churches in the UK. She writes about 5 of these in her 

report. 

 

Lesson 1. ParBcipate in the “bigness” of Connexion. She recognised the deep    

privilege of belonging to the Global Methodist family as on a Sunday she              

worshipped in a small city church that meets in an old factory building and was told 

by one of the members “a piece of your heart stays here with us “. On other        

occasions she met alongside representa9ves from the UMC of La9n America and 

the 6 conferences in Mexico. Bishop Juan de Dios Pena from El Salvador reminded 

them “we are all in a 9me of transi9on and in order to survive we will need stronger 

Connexionalism”. 

 

For us in the UK who meet in small local churches we need to remember the value 

of mee9ng together with others in our circuits and districts to worship and learn of 

the “bigness” of our shared faith in God’s greatness. 

 

Lesson 2. Operate from a place of faithfulness, not fear. Congrega9onal decline is a 

concern to many of Mexico’s Church Leaders and they ask themselves if their     

ministry is no longer relevant to our society. This ques9on is painful. “Will the 

Church s9ll be there for our Grandchildren?” Rev. Adams remembers the leader 

saying “All we can do is focus on being faithful. We need not worry about the next 

150 years. It is through faithfulness that we will find relevancy. She quotes the  

prayer wriJen to commemorate the martyrdom of Oscar Romero ,  “We may never 

see the end results , but that is the difference between the Master Builder and the 

workers, ministers not messiahs, prophets of a future not our own.” 

 

Lesson 3. Revival has an “I” in it not a “U”. During lectures dealing with Global   

concerns the speaker spoke about Conversion as when “divinity shows up and 

changes us” which resonated with Rev. Adams as she recalled the words included in  

 



the “Evangelism and Growth” sector for the UK Methodist church – “transforma9on 

happens (only) through encounter with the living God”. She asks how this              

experience might bring changes in our own lives and in our Churches today, by hum-

bly asking God to revive us individually. 
 

Lesson 4. Our comfort zones need stretching. Not an easy concept for our ageing 

membership. This Anniversary Conference was not meant to be a “pat on the back” 

for past successes but a bold challenge to step into the future to face the issues that 

will stretch our commitment and to hear God’s call to engage in His mission as He 

unfolds the future. For example, two ordained female Pastors of the Methodist 

Church sat at the front during the conference with all the Bishops of the District. This 

recogni9on of the role women need to play in the future is a courageous move for 

the Mexican Church and a visible symbol that they are ready to stretch their comfort 

zone. 

 

Lesson 5. ParBcipate in the “smallness” of relaBonship. The “bigness” of             

Connexionalism is formed by many inter-connected individual rela9onships. Some 

Chris9ans may prefer a bigger more charisma9c church for Sunday worship but 

oCen return to a smaller church when they need help or comfort because we have 

9me for them 24/7, following the example of Jesus during His earthly ministry. Rev. 

Adams asks, “So how might we seek nothing bigger than building meaningful        

rela9onships with people inside and outside the Church and make this our sole 

aim?” She concludes, these are not new ideas, but they are s9ll relevant to the 

church in the UK and in Mexico and we have much to share as we walk together into 

the future.  

Our partnership in prayer is a mutual encouragement as we join them on 14
th

 day of 

each month. Their neighbouring District is Belize and Honduras, where our Mission 

Partners, Rev. Chris and Linda Haines lead the work of the Methodist Schools and 

Churches. They lead us in prayer on day 11 each month. This prayer gives us a 

glimpse of their busy lives and their newsleJers give very detailed reports and can 

be seen on the MWM website along with some of Chris’s excellent photography. 

Their current home is U9la on one of the islands in the bay off the coast of            

Honduras . They request prayers for their church members where they foster       

discipleship and develop Leadership to prepare for ministry and responsibility,    

aiming to reach out into their communi9es with God’s love. The Methodist School is 

bi-lingual (English and Spanish) and also focuses on preparing students to be         

followers of Jesus. Rev. Haines also supports the wider network of the Methodist 

Church in the Caribbean, mostly by Zoom mee9ngs. 

 

For full reports and leJers visit MWM website mwm.org.uk 

 

WriJen by Jenny Jackson on behalf of the Mission & Service Forum 



CALENDAR 

Partridge Green 

June 

 

11 Open Door Club 2.30pm - 4.00pm   

13 Village Café 2.00pm - 5.00pm 

25 Open Door Club 2.30pm - 4.00pm   

  

CALENDAR 

London Road 

June 

 

2 Sunday Lunch  12.30pm   

4 Tuesday Prayers 9.30am  

5 Toddler Group   10.00am   

5 Birthday Tea Party    3.00pm   

5 Wednesday Club   7.30pm   

7 Bible Study  10.30am - 12.00pm 

11 Tuesday Prayers 9.30am  

11 CraIernoon   2.00pm    

12 Toddler Group   10.00am   

18 Tuesday Prayers 09.30am  

19 Toddler Group   10.00am   

19 Wednesday Club   7.30pm   

21 Bible Study  10.30am - 12.00pm 

25 Tuesday Prayers 9.30am  

25 CraIernoon   2.00pm    

26 Toddler Group   10.00am   

26 Tea and Chat   2.30pm   

26 Toddler Group   10.00am   

27 The MeeBng Place  2.30pm -  4.00pm 

STOP PRESS 
 

The Midweek Worship on Thursday evenings in the Mee9ng 

Place has now stopped.  

 

The Thursday aIernoon midweek worship will conBnue.  



CALENDAR 

St Andrews 

June 

 

1 Saturday Prayer Partners   9.30am   

3 Movie Mondays  2.00pm - 4.00pm 

4 Prayers at Church   9.00am   staff prayers—all are welcome  

4 Horsham Ma6ers ConnecBng Café 11.30am—1.30pm   

4 Tuesday Evening Prayers   21.00  (by ZOOM) 

5 The Café at St Andrews     10.00am – 12.00pm   

6 Bright Stars  9.30am 

7 Easy Movers  coffee/chat exercise 10.30am to 12.00 noon   

8 Saturday Prayer Partners   9.30am   

10 Movie Mondays  2.00pm - 4.00pm 

11 Prayers at Church   9.00am   staff prayers—all are welcome   

11 Horsham Ma6ers ConnecBng Café 11.30am—1.30pm   

11 Tuesday Evening Prayers   21.00  (by ZOOM) 

12 The Café at St Andrews     10.00am – 12.00pm   

13 Bright Stars  9.30am 

14 Easy Movers  coffee/chat exercise 10.30am to 12.00 noon   

15 Saturday Prayer Partners   9.30am   

17 Movie Mondays  2.00pm - 4.00pm 

18 Prayers at Church   9.00am   staff prayers—all are welcome   

18 Horsham Ma6ers ConnecBng Café 11.30am—1.30pm   

18 Tuesday Evening Prayers   21.00  (by ZOOM) 

19 The Café at St Andrews     10.00am – 12.00pm   

20 Bright Stars  9.30am  

21 Easy Movers  coffee/chat exercise 10.30am to 12.00 noon   

22 Saturday Prayer Partners   9.30am   

23 Messy Church 3.00pm to 5.00pm 

24 Movie Mondays  2.00pm - 4.00pm 

25 Prayers at Church   9.00am   staff prayers—all are welcome   

25 Horsham Ma6ers ConnecBng Café 11.30am—1.30pm   

25 Tuesday Evening Prayers   21.00  (by ZOOM) 

26 The Café at St Andrews     10.00am – 12.00pm   

27 Bright Stars  9.30am 

28 Easy Movers  coffee/chat exercise 10.30am to 12.00 noon   

29 Saturday Prayer Partners   9.30am   

  



LOOK FROM A DIFFERENT ANGLE  

by  

Paula Cleary  

 

 

.  

I live in the land  

Of Angles  

Of Saxons  

Of Jutes  

Of Celts  

Of Romans  

Of Normans  

Of Scandinavians  

 

I live in the land that was shaped by thousands of genera9ons of  

Fortune hunters  

Treasure seekers  

Wanderers and sailors  

Conquerors and seJlers  

Warriors and lovers  

Chancers and traders  

Looking for a beJer life  

In waves and on waves they came and they came  

and we are the product of them all. 

 

Yet we have the nerve and the ignorance  

and memory loss which makes a few of us  

spew hatred towards 'People in boats'  

 

That they are somehow different from the people  

who shaped and made our isle  

 

We  are  ALL   descended from people in boats 



KITCHENS 

 

Our new Mee9ng Place Servery at London Road is being well used but I need to 

ask all users of all three kitchens to try and keep the equipment, china,cutlery etc 

in each place as separate en99es. If you borrow something from one kitchen to 

use in another, please put it back! We may have an occasion when all three     

kitchens are needed to be used at the same 9me. If something seems to be lacking 

please let me know. 

 

           BLUE BIN 

 

The Blue recycling Bin is well used and should not be filled up with large cardboard 

boxes even if they are flaJened! Please take boxes home and recycle them or take 

them to The Tip.  

 

  Thanks for your coopera9on. Katharine Webbe(Property CommiJee) 

Sunday 16th June 

10.30am London Road Chapel. 
 

Horsham Refugee Support Group (HRSG) is one of our chosen chari9es this 

year and con9nues to provide vital support for the refugees in our local 

area. 

 

We are delighted that Jo Eames from HRSG will be taking part in our morn-

ing worship  on 16th June. This Sunday marks the start of Refugee Week in 

the UK.  

 

Jo will be happy to stay aCer the service and chat over coffee. Please join 

us to learn more about the work of this group.  



held at CLR at 7-30 pm on the 1st and 3rd Wednesday of the month. 

 

5th June - Easy Movers  with Sue Cailes in Wesley Hall 

 

19th June  - Annual General MeeBng in Church Lounge 

 

Everyone welcome 

     

The Wednesday Club 

.  

 

Messy Church at  St Andrews 

Sunday   16 June 3.00-5.00pm.  

 
 

 

Book your place on Eventbrite Messy Church St Andrews Roffey or by using the 

QR code on the flyers      h6ps://www.eventbrite.com/e/466565709597 

Our recent Coffee Morning & Plant Sale raised the magnificent  

sum of just over £700 and a lovely sunny morning was enjoyed in  

Pat's garden.  Thank you to those and their friends who were able  

to come. 

 

You can relax now un9l the 14th July when once again we descend on the  

Checkland's garden for our Annual Tea Party. 

 

Your con9nued support is so appreciated. 



 

 

VILLAGE CAFÉ 

13 June 2.00pm - 5.00pm 
 

The Village Café meets takes place on the 2
nd

 Thursday aCernoon each month 

from 2.00pm un9l 5.00pm. 

This is an ecumenical project, working with St Michael’s Church                       

( here in Partridge Green ) 

 

All friends from Cornerstone Methodist Church are very welcome.  
 

Refreshments are free, but dona9ons are appreciated, which are used to support 

village organisa9ons. 

 

For further informa9on please  contact Margaret Daniell phone 01403 541736 

 

 

PARTRIDGE GREEN OPEN DOOR 

 

Our mee9ngs start at 2.30pm and are held in the Church Hall.  

(Cost £2.00/session) and are followed by refreshments.  

All friends from Cornerstone Methodist Church are very    

welcome.  

For further informa9on  

    contact Judy Stokes on 01903 816976. 
 

 

Tuesday  11 June 
OuBng to Riverside Tea Rooms, Amberley 

Leaving the Church at 2.00 pm 

This has to be booked  

by phoning Judy Stokes on 01903 816976 
 

 

                                      Tuesday  25 June 

Strawberry Cream Tea and Quiz 

In the Church Garden 

PARTRIDGE GREEN 



  Toddler Group 
                          London Road on Wednesdays  

                             from  10.00am to 11.30am 

 

  St Andrews on  Thursdays 

                               from 9.30am to 11.30am 

 

 

CRAFTERNOON 

 

We meet at London Road  

on the 2nd and 4th Tuesdays of the month 

from 2.00pm- 4.00pm 

Please bring your own cra4 or learn a new one 

Tea and Chat  

 

 

Wednesday 26th June at 2.30 pm  

 

Tea & Chat meets in Wesley Hall. ACer a warm     

welcome it provides the opportunity to meet in a  

friendly relaxed atmosphere and to chat and enjoy 

tea, scones and cakes. All are welcome. 

                                                                                                

Sue Checkland and Liz Sear 

All welcome. 

 

     The Sunday Lunch at London Road  
                   2nd June at 12.30pm  

 

We welcome those of our Cornerstone church family who 

live alone to join us for lunch on the above dates  in the 

Wesley Hall at London Road at 12-30pm. The cost is £6. 

To book please contact Liz Sear (268075). 

 

 

LONDON ROAD 



LONDON ROAD 

June Shopping List  

Long life fruit juice 

Tinned meat 

Tinned fruit 

Tins of spaghetti in tomato 

Long life Milk 

Mac & Cheese  

Coffee 

Squash 

Custard  

Thank you to all 3 chapels for your wonderful dona9ons.  

Resumes 9th September 



The COMMUNITY FRIDGE  
is an ENVIRONMENTAL issue and not one of poverty.  

The food is there for EVERYONE to use, so that it is not wasted.  

 

The St Andrews Community Fridge is held on the first Saturday of the month and 

includes a  REFILL STATION.    

 

Please come along and see what we have – laundry liquid, washing up liquid,  etc  

as  well  as loofahs, soap, Ecoballs for the washing machine….BUT we would  also 

appreciate dona9ons of  CLEAN  boJles  that    people  can take home their pur-

chases in if they forget to bring their own boJles! They need to  be  boJles  which  

will  stand on a  scale to be  filled, and  the lids come off easily.  Please wash them 

out thoroughly  and  give them to Sarah when you see her… Thank you! 

 

REMEMBER 
 

 

The Fridge is open on the first Saturday of the month  

from 10.00am - 11.00am.  

 

Please bring a bag ! 

St ANDREWS 

You may remember this photo in 

the April edi9on of 

  

 

Sarah is now pleased to report 

that she has recently sent  a      

further 48 hats ! 

 

That makes a total so far 

of 

139 hats  
to a local collector for Care4Calais.  

 



This is an environmental issue ! 

not one of poverty 

 

The food is there for EVERYONE to use  

so that it is not wasted 

 

The Community Fridge at London Road opens  

every Tuesday Morning from 10.00am to 11.00am  

during which !me refreshments are served  

and  

every Thursday A2ernoon from 1.00pm to 2.00pm  

where refreshments are served from 12.15pm 

The Friday Cafe at London Road has resumed 

since Easter, and we are delighted that it is  

bringing together a community which includes 

friends from Jasmine Court, occasional parents 

whose children are at the Kumon Maths classes 

in the Lounge, and congrega9onal members..... 

it is always great when there is a lively buzz of 

conversa9on - and we need YOU!  

 

Drop in, make it a place where you invite your 

friends for a cuppa and chat, meet up there with 

other friends from church, come in on your way 

home from town.... 

 

Everything is very reasonably priced - hot drinks are £1 each, cakes are £1, and we 

have chocolate and other treats available too, including for those who need gluten

-free/dairy free. We have a wide range of drinks, including Earl Grey, redbush and 

peppermint teas. The Cafe is a good opportunity to come together to enjoy       

fellowship without an agenda, and I invite you to try it out, and then give us some 

feedback - what do you think? How could we improve it? What do you like about 

it?  All proceeds go to Church funds, as a helpful bonus. We are open from         

2.30-4.30 every Friday aCernoon. 

 

I do hope to see you there very soon -  

 

Deacon Sarah  

LONDON ROAD 



Thursday aIernoon  

27 June 
 

2.30 pm in The MeeBng Place 



 

     June 16th 

Please do not leave your submission un9l the deadline date if possible 

              has limited space and you may be disappointed 

      a two month edi!on 




